Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Tower Captain’s Report for 2012 AGM

Bell ringing in Abingdon is healthy.  We principally ring for morning service every Sunday, achieving a reasonable standard of striking on all ten bells.  However, the loss of two members means that we are able to ring Stedman Caters on a Sunday morning less often.  The continuing limited attendance on Tuesday nights restricts what we can practise.

The Friday evening silent practices continue to be useful and our “learners” steadily progress.  During term time, these practices are preceded by the after-school Bell Club for boys at Abingdon School, and are joined by our own boys.  We would welcome at either Friday session further young people (from age 10) who wish to learn to ring.

The change to the service time at St Helen’s means that our weekly Sunday morning coffee break must now be after ringing at both towers.  Unfortunately that means several members cannot participate in this valued opportunity to socialise.

Only four quarter peals were rung in Abingdon during this last year.  However we congratulate Emma, Isaac and David on successful first attempts.  We also rang Grandsire Caters half-muffled in memory of Frank White of Appleton.

Seven peals have been rung, including one at St Nicolas for the Crib Service.  They were mostly by visiting bands, but the peal for the sixtieth anniversary of the accession was a satisfying local achievement.

The bells, fittings and tower are generally in good condition.  We have finally installed proper bench seating in the ringing chamber.  Thanks are due to Mark for organising this and to Susan for making cushions.

Social events included a barbecue for the new bells’ anniversary in July, a tower outing to Hampshire, a New Year’s Eve party and the annual tower dinner.  The handbells group is flourishing with a successful Christmas season.

We look forward to Kevin’s ordination next month, but shall be sorry to lose his valuable support.  We wish him and Leslie-Anne well on their move to Beaconsfield.

The ringers appreciate the support received from the clergy and congregation.  We are always happy to welcome visitors up the tower or to entertain special requests for the bells to be rung.
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